
 
Registrar and Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

27th Floor 

2300 Yonge Street 

Toronto, ON 

M4P 1E4 

 

September 14, 2020 

 

Dear Ms. Long, 

 
Re:   London Hydro Rates effective November 1, 2020 - EB-2019-0052 
 

London Hydro Inc. (“London Hydro”) deferred the implementation of its rates effective May 1, 2020 given the 

COVID-19 emergency and its potential impact on customers. London Hydro is now seeking approval to 

implement rates effective November 1, 2020 which includes the following components: 

 

 Implementation of all rates that were approved under EB-2019-0052 which correlates to the disposition 

period approved in the Decision dated April 16, 2020. 

 

 Implementation of Forgone Revenue Rate riders effective November 1, 2020 to be collected over a six 

month period ending April 30, 2021. The forgone revenue rate riders will be applied with a fixed and 

variable component for all rate classes with the exception of the Residential rate class which will only 

have a fixed rate rider. 

 

 Implementation of the reduced microFIT rate of $4.55 effective November 1, 2020. In addition, London 

Hydro proposes to apply a one-time credit to each microFIT account of $5.10 to represent the reduction 

in the monthly service charge for the period of May 1, 2020 to October 31, 2020. 

 

A model supporting the above noted items is included for review. Kindly advise if there are any questions. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 
Martin Benum 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
London Hydro 
Tele: 519-661-5800 ext. 5750 
Cell: 226-926-0959 
email: benumm@londonhydro.com 
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